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Presenter: Pamela Whitmore 

Meeting Date: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 

Category: NEW BUSINESS 

Type: ACTION 

Subject: Registration Requirements for the Sale of Intoxicating Cannabinoid Products and 
Amendments to Ch. 86 Zoning 

Background 
Information: 

State law requires businesses to register with the Minnesota Department of Health, 
and to follow the sales, packaging, and other related regulations contained in Minn. 
Stat. 151.72.  Enforcement of violations is currently under the purview of the Minnesota 
Department of Health but will be transferred to the local governmental authority once 
licensing is in place. 
 
Staff, along with the L&O committee, discussed getting a framework in place so that 
retailers of the Lower Potency Hemp based products could start selling those products 
in the City of Marshall before waiting for final OCM rulemaking. The proposed 
ordinance creates a registration system which complies with state law and enables the 
City to know where these products are sold for purposes of compliance checks (similar 
to tobacco type compliance checks). Additionally, the proposed ordinance allows the 
City to charge a registration fee to help offset the costs associated with compliance 
checks. 
 
The proposed ordinances also include proposed amendments to existing zoning which 
would prohibit retail sales of these products in residential districts as “home sales” and 
also creates reasonable distance requirements between retailers selling these 
products and schools (500 feet from primary building as identified on city-maintained 
map).  

Fiscal Impact:  

Alternative/ 
Variations: 

 

Recommendations: Adopt Ordinance 24-012 Establishing Registration Requirements for the Sale of 
Intoxicating Cannabinoid Products and Amending Chapter 86 and authorize its 
summary publication. 

 


